Alumni Association of the Rensselaer NY schools

Fall Newsletter 2025



Meet Your Officers for 2025-2026

New officers were voted in at the Sept. 9th meeting. Here is a brief bio about each officer.

Come visit our booth at the Rensselaer Farmers Market on September 25 from 4-7 pm and the Homecoming Football Game at the high school on September 26 at 7 pm.



President, Denise Roberts Wright '83

Denise worked 33 years for the Rensselaer school system as a high school English teacher and was the faculty liaison for the Alumni association until her retirement in 2020. Presently she works in the education department at Hancock Shaker Village in Pittsfield, MA and serves on the Board of Directors of the East Schodack Fire Company.



Secretary, Tracy Boniface Foust '83

Tracy has been working for the Rensselaer City School District in the Guidance Office as registrar and guidance department secretary for over 30 years. She has also been heavily involved with many school and athletic activities with her children who all attended the Rensselaer School district.



Vice President, Patricia Martinez Stevens '80

Pat has been active in the Alumni Association for the past two years. She presently is the Coordinator of Departmental Operations for the Rensselaer County Probation Department and has been working for that department since 2010. She has also worked for the Rensselaer County Highway Department and Town of West Sand Lake. Pat loves to volunteer her time to her community and presently is involved with the Elks, Eagles, Tunnels to Towers Foundation, and the Bloomingrove Cemetery.



Treasurer, Tracey Stock '80

Tracey attended SUNY Potsdam and graduated in 1984 with a Bachelor of Arts, majoring in Computer Science. Tracey worked as a computer software developer and manager for the State of New York for 31 years, retiring in 2019. Tracey has served as Vice President for a year before taking over the Treasurer's position

Ex-officio Advisors: Doris Nichols Roberts '61, Lynne Beiermeister '69

Webmaster Extraordinaire: Tom Mulyca '69



Veterans Memorial Dedication
We are planning on a dedication
ceremony in November for our
new tribute stone at the school.
Details are being finalized and
will be out shortly.









This year the Alumni Association participated in the Rensselaer Police Department's National Night Out at the beginning of August. It was a great time to meet with the Police chief and Deputy Police chief as well as meet numerous alumni, future alumni, and lots of new friends!







Members Gerry
Mullaney, Doris
Roberts, Tracey Stock
and Pat Stevens
enjoyed meeting
members at the
Summer music
program behind the
Firehouse on
Washington Avenue.



Our next meeting is October 7 at 6:30 pm in the Large Group Instruction Room at the High School. We hope you will be able to join us!



Salah, Kiernan, and Tino

The S&S Capitol Consulting Community Festival was a great time! The Alumni Association had the opportunity in July to be part of this event. Alumni Salah Harris, Kiernan Teator, and Tino Rodriguez organized the event for students and the community. It was a great experience to see young people paying it forward with book giveaways, clothing donations, and job and community service opportunities for young people to enjoy. As the three of them said, "As a couple alumni and some friends with a dream, we are truly blessed to be doing this work with our friends and family"

How to contact us....

Email: alumniofrensselaercity@gmail.com

Treasurer's email: treasureralimnircsd@gmail.com

Facebook: (4) Rensselaer Grade Schools and HS Alumni | Facebook

Instagram: rcsdalumni

Rensselaer City School district website: rcsd.k12.ny.us/high school/alumni news

Alumni Association website: rensselaernyalumni.org



Gerry Mullaney, Ralph Nichols, David Fiacco, Denise Wright and Doris Roberts enjoying a day at Saratoga Race Track



August 14 Alumni members enjoyed a day at the Saratoga Race Track.







Trivia Nights

Come enjoy some fun with Alumni at the Recovery Room Restaurant in East Greenbush at 7pm on:

- Tuesday, Sept. 16
- Tuesday, October 14
- Tuesday,November18

Just email us to let us know if you plan to attend. Bring friends-the more the merrier!